
 

就運動員於社交媒體公開表達意見的聲明  

 

本會近期收到不少查詢，有關運動員於社交媒體上就近日香港所發生

的連串事件公開表達意見的情況，現本會有以下回應：  

 

本會作為地區奧委會，任何時候均需根據國際奧委會《奧林匹克憲章》

的規定，秉持奧林匹克精神，透過運動以促進友誼、團結及公平競爭。 

 

故此，本會在尊重運動員及體育工作者表達意見的同時，亦希望藉此

機會提醒有關人士，在公開表達意見時，緊記謹言慎行，切實遵守《奧

林匹克憲章》及本會《章程細則》內的相關守則。  

 

所有屬下體育總會需將此訊息發放予有關持份者，包括運動員、教

練、委員及職員等，使訊息得以更廣泛流傳。  

 

SF&OC’s Statement in Response to  

Public Expression of Opinion by Athletes on Social Media 

 

In response to the recent enquiries received by the Federation concerning the public 

expression of opinion by athletes on social media regarding the recent events in 

Hong Kong, the Federation would like to make the following statement: 

 

As a National Olympic Committee and to uphold the “Olympic Charter” of the 

International Olympic Committee, the Federation is obliged to advocate the 

principles of Olympism at all times and to promote friendship, solidarity and fair play 

through sports.  

 

Therefore, while respecting the right to freedom of expression of athletes and 

sports-related personnel, the Federation would like to take this opportunity to 

remind all members of the sports community to exercise prudence when expressing 

opinions in public to ensure compliance with the relevant rules of the “Olympic 

Charter” and the Federation’s “Articles of Association”. 

 

All National Sports Associations under the Federation are required to promulgate this 

message to relevant stakeholders, including athletes, coaches, officials, staff 

members, etc. to ensure widest circulation. 

 

 


